-----Original Message-----

From: Bruce Gililland [mailto:bgililland@sbcglobal.net] 

Sent: Tuesday, March 15, 2005 12:22 PM

To: comments

Cc: field@hrc.org; David Harvey

Subject: US Contitution and Bill of Rights says there are no 2nd class citizens

In the eagerly awaited opinion likely to be appealed to the state's highest court, San Francisco County Superior Court Judge Richard Kramer said that withholding marriage licenses from gays and lesbians is unconstitutional. "It appears that no rational purpose exists for limiting marriage in this state to opposite-sex partners," Kramer wrote. The judge wrote that the state's historical definition of marriage, by itself, cannot justify the denial of equal protection for gays and lesbians. "The state's protracted denial of equal protection cannot be justified simply because such constitutional violation has become traditional," Kramer wrote. Kramer ruled in lawsuits brought by the city of San Francisco and a dozen same-sex couples last March. The suits were brought after the California Supreme Court halted a four-week marriage spree that Mayor Gavin Newsom had initiated in February 2004 when he directed city officials to issue marriage licenses to gays and lesbians in defiance of state law. The plaintiffs said withholding marriage licenses from gays and lesbians trespasses on the civil rights all citizens are guaranteed under the California Constitution. Two legal groups representing religious conservatives joined with California Attorney General Bill Lockyer in defending the existing laws and had vowed to appeal if Kramer did not rule in their favor. Lockyer's office has said it expects the matter eventually will have to be settled by the California Supreme Court. A pair of bills pending before the California Legislature would put a constitutional amendment banning same-sex marriage on the November ballot. If California voters approve such an amendment, as those in 13 other states did last year, that would put the issue out of the control of lawmakers and the courts. 

Dear Panel members:

The Civil Rights movement in the last half of the 20th century should have settled the fact that there are no second class citizens. It seems that the nation and our courts are finding out that skin color has nothing to do with discrimination and unfair treatment. All people deserve respect and equal treatment under the law. The spirit of our country started out with attitudes of equality and the founding documents and wars fought in our boundaries prove that this foundational truth should be retained. Please, take off your blinders and clean out the traditional attitudes before you make final recommendations to the office of the President. If you don't, our courts are going to be filled with suits and legal battles until this last discrimination issue is settled. This battle is not going away, so deal with it like our "founding fathers" dealt with their unfair issues. Our country's future depends upon it.  
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